


clinician-focussed view of telehealth. It may be useful to consider modifying this statement to 
recognise the important role that telehealth can also play in accessing episodic and emergency care, 
particularly in rural settings. 

The guidelines state that ‘Prescribing or providing healthcare for a patient with whom you have 
never consulted, whether face-to-face, via video or telephone is not good practice and is not 
supported by the Board’. We feel there is some ambiguity as to whether this statement relates to 
previous consultations or is specifically about consultation for prescribing and suggest the Board 
may wish to clarify this. Our view is that while a consultation is recommended before prescribing any 
medicine for the first time to a patient, requiring a doctor to have previously consulted with a 
patient in order to prescribe via telehealth may be overly restrictive. It could create barriers for 
patients in a setting where there are limited options for care and who need urgent access to 
medication.  

Finally, our experience is that ‘face-to-face’ consultation is sometimes taken to mean by video. For 
this reason, we prefer to use the term ‘in-person consultation’.   

We hope our feedback is helpful and we look forward to seeing the finalised guidelines.  
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